
Meeting of the St Hilary Parish Neighbourhood Planning Meeting held on 29th June 2021 

Present:  Martin Searle (MS); Peter Tunstall-Behrens (PB); Geoff Williamson (GW); Jane Howells (JH); 

Mike Ryan (MR) 

Apologies: Denis Reed (DR) 

1. Minutes of the Meeting of 15-06-21 

These were read and approved with no corrections noted or notified 

2. Matters Arising 

(i) GW had not yet presented the LLVA to Kath Statham and had not had an update from DR 

 on evidential photos 

(ii) Postponed public consultation on the draft plan – the church was available for a public 

 meeting on Saturday 24th July with an exhibition of materials on show from Wednesday  

 21st to Wednesday 28th July apart from Friday 23rd July before 13:00 to allow for a wedding 

3. Policy Objectives Survey 

GW reported that there had been 92 replies to the survey out of 329 distributed giving a 

return of 28%.  We had received 54 email addresses and a good spread of postcodes.  There 

was strong support and very few objections to our policy objectives and associated policies.  

Very few thought that there was not enough provision for camping and there was strong 

support for the AONB.  Most were opposed to solar farms, but there was a small minority of 

support.  Green spaces mentioned included Tindene Ponds, Relubbus Moor, the Memorial 

Garden, Carters Downs Coppice and Rosudgeon Common.  Heritage buildings and structures 

mentioned included two barns, a telephone box, Lower Colenso Farmhouse and a stone bus 

shelter.  Many mentioned were either already listed or not in the parish.  Views and vistas 

had been listed and mapped.  On flooding replies mainly related to roads, blockage of drains 

and farming changes.  Fluvial flooding was reported at Relubbus and Trenewjack.  On other 

comments one respondent commented that in their view our objectives were in fact aims. 

4. Future Public Consultation Meeting 

It was agreed to hold back on publicising the proposed date for the re-scheduled meeting 

until final government confirmation of the relaxation of restrictions.  Regarding 

postponement of the meeting scheduled for 10th July it was agreed to put a notice on the 

church door and provide a booklet for people to leave an email contact.  GW would email 

the 54 people we have addresses for and PB would see Fr Jeff regarding the postponed 

meeting and the booklet to collect email addresses. 

5. Any Other Business 

(i) GW said that we needed to re-examine the existing policies for presentation at the public 

consultation meeting and ensure that we are happy with them 

(ii)PB said that we need an agenda for the meeting and a plan for presentation 

(iii) It was agreed that GW would send the survey results to Colette 

6. Date and Time of the Next Meeting: 16:00 Wednesday 7th July at Trenalls 


